

法會秘書處 EGISLATIVE COUNCIL' SECRETARIAT

函檔號 OUR REF :

AM 9/05/19

話 TELEPHONE: 3919 3300

圖文傳真 FACSIMILE: 2810 1691

立法會 LCC 82/11-12 號文件 LC Paper No. LCC 82/11-12

(Urgent by fax: 2877 0802)

6 January 2012

Miss WONG Tin-yu, Agnes, JP Acting Director of Administration 25/F, Central Government Offices 2 Tim Mei Avenue Tamar Hong Kong

Dea Agres,

Discovery of Legionella bacteria in the new Central Government Complex and the Legislative Council Complex

At the House Committee meeting today, Members discussed matters relating to the discovery of Legionella bacteria in the new Central Government Complex and the Legislative Council ("LegCo") Complex. As spoken with you earlier, Members agreed that the Secretariat should convey to the Administration their requests as follows:

where persons working in the LegCo Complex suspect that (a) they have been infected with the Legionnaires' Disease and seek medical consultation at the special help desk at the Accident and Emergency Department in Rutonjee Hospital or any public hospitals of the Hospital Authority, arrangement should be made for them to undergo the necessary tests including the urine test;

- (b) once the laboratory results of any water samples taken from the various sites in the new Central Government Complex and the LegCo Complex are available, they should be made known to the public immediately; and
- (c) apart from the public officials who have confirmed to attend the meeting of The Legislative Council Commission scheduled for 10 January 2012 to discuss the matter, representatives from the Water Supplies Department and Electrical and Mechanical Services Department, as well as officials responsible for inspection and handover of the new Central Government Complex and the LegCo Complex should also attend the meeting.

In respect of (c) above, Mr Andy LAU has already written to you to invite the Secretary for Food and Health and the Secretary for Development to attend the meeting.

I should be grateful for your urgent follow-up action to Members' requests and the Administration's response by 6:00 pm on 9 January 2012.

Regards,

(Mrs Justina LAM)

Acting Secretary General